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From The Secretary's Corner–Did You Know 
That – the Bulletin Editor, known by some of us as 
Jim R., seems to be the one calling the kettle black 
when he refers to the “exhausted” Secretary in his 
column of May 25.  It seems that I was able to go to 
the Preakness on May 21, arrive home on the 24th 
and still had to wait a week for 2 editions of the 
Bulletin to come out!!  That's about 13 days for the 
May 18 edition, but who's counting.  By the way, 
Bill's horse is back in the stable, but for some reason 
it's keeping John and Sue awake at night.  So while I 
check into this, you may be without a column for a 
few weeks!! 
 
Raffle – Tonight's raffle prize, a gift certificate to 
Bathra's Market donated by Nancy Irving, was won 
by guest, Peter Anderson. 
 
Happy Dollars – Dollars were given tonight by Bob 
Flynn, Tony Wagner, Marge Barker, Bill York, Sybil 
Riemensnider, Bob Carson, Tom Meyers, Bill 
Phillips, Jim Rowe, David Lourie, Scott Irving, 
Chuck Redman, Adrienne Murphy, Joan Frustaci, 
Nancy Irving and John LoBosco. 
 
International Convention Wrap Up – Mike 
McGovern said that RI Convention in New Orleans 
this year was hot and humid, but the speakers were 
outstanding.  Among the attendees was Bill Gates, 
on behalf of the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation.  
Both the Foundation and RI have made it a priority 
to eliminate polio worldwide.  The Gates Foundation 
has offered very generous incentives to aide Rotary's 
fund-raising for this cause. 
 
Rotary Shirts – Tony Wagner is taking orders again 
for short-sleeved shirts with the Rotary emblem.  
Please contact him ASAP if you're interested; the 
approximate cost is $30. 
 
StepUP! Family Resources Dinner & Auction – 
You are invited to an evening of fine dining and 
auction bidding to help homeless families on Friday, 
June 17 from 5:30-9:00 pm at the Portland Harbor 
Hotel, 468 Fore Street.  Tickets are $100 each or 
$800 for a table of eight. 
 
Family Fun Day – On Saturday, June 11, we will 
once again be serving fried dough at Family Fun 
Day.  We need 3-4 more people to come at 6:00 pm 
on Friday, June 10 for set-up, as well as 5-6 people 
for each of the two shifts on Saturday, June 11.  So 
far, we have not had much of a sign up online, so we 
need to do this ASAP.  Please contact Bob Flynn if 
you have any questions. 
 
A Light On The Point – A seaside celebration of 
leadership, entrepreneurship and partnership in 
support of higher education will be held on 
Thursday, June 23 from 5:30-8:00 pm at the SMCC 
Campus.  This celebration is honoring retiring 
President, Dr. Jim Ortiz, and his 10 years of 
leadership at SMCC. 
 

 
 
 
Club Changeover Night – On June 15, we will be 
having a club Changeover Night at Events On 
Broadway.  Spouses are welcome.  The program 
starts at 5:30 pm and the cost is $20 per person.  
Tom Meyers would like everyone to sign up on-line 
if possible.  Please see him if you have any 
questions. 
 
Program – Joan Frustaci introduced Jacqueline 
Bradley and Phillip Nedwell from MoJo's Health 
Bar in SP.  MoJo's offers a variety of products and 
services to promote health and well-being.  Its 
programming strives to achieve healthful balance for 
its clientele by combining the benefits of massage, 
nutrition and fitness.  While giving their 
presentation, Jacqueline and Phillip treated several 
club members to mini massages.  Members were 
also offered wheat grass and ginger shots.  Thank 
you to Joanie for this very interesting program. 
 
Editor's Note – Thanks to Paul Butler for taking 
notes at tonight's meeting. 
 
Upcoming Events 
-June 2 – David & Joyce Lourie (Anniversary) 
-June 2 – Kathy & Alan Ray (Anniversary) 
-June 8 – Club Visioning Report 
-June 14 – Soup Kitchen 
-June 15 – Club Changeover Night 
-June 23 – District Changeover Night at the  
 Harraseeket Inn in Freeport. 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 
 
June 8 
Song  Garland 
Invocation O'Brien 
Raffle  S. Irving 
Conductor Kennealy 
 
June 15 
Song  Hawes 
Invocation Phillips 
Raffle Gift Kennealy 
Conductor Kinley  
 
June 22 
Song  Hewitt 
Invocation Ray 
Raffle Gift Kinley 
Conductor Knight  
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